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Report to Council 

Report Number: WS-06-2023 

Subject: Valve chamber in Forest Park 

Prepared by: Nicholas Pigeon CET, Director of Water and Wastewater (acting) 

Reviewed by: Nadia (Lockhart) Knebel, Treasurer 

Reviewed by: Josée Brizard, Chief Administrative Officer / Clerk 

Date of the meeting: July 24th, 2023 
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CONTEXT 

This project was designed by EXP, the purpose is to have a control on the water distribution 
pressure in Limoges. There is only a 3 in pipe with a regular check valve, in between Forest 
Park and Limoges. The pressure in Limoges can not be adjusted higher without affecting the 
pressure in Forest Park. With the flow raising every year in Limoges this is a must to be able to 
maintain an adequate pressure for the village of Limoges. We would like to propose this project 
to be performed at the earliest. 

FINACIAL CONSIDERATIONS 

Contractors were invited to submit a price for the above project, on Bids and Tender. 

We received three bids: 

Bidders BID $ (not including HST) Date & Time   - BY EMAIL 

Black and MacDonald 151 550 $ 11:00 am – July 19th 

Pro Pipe Construction 114 032 $ 11:00 am – July 19th 

Coalwater 239 319 $ 2:30 pm – July 19th 

 

I recommend moving forward with Pro Pipe Construction. Since this is an unexpected capital 
project, it was not included in the 2023 budget. The budget includes an amount of $200,000 for 
the design of Phase II with Rockland. These funds will not be used in 2023 since the start of the 
design was delayed. It is proposed to use part of this amount to fund this project with the balance 
to be used for the start of the Limoges water and sewer master plan. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that Council approve the construction upgrades of the Limoges Valve 
Chamber in Forest Park with the funds being taken from the reserve as explained above. 


